                                             BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Full Braunton Parish Council meeting held on Monday 
11 February 2019 at 7:00 pm in the Council Chamber, Chaloners Road, Braunton.
	


	Present

	Cllrs: D Spear in the Chair, E Spear, Mrs Chesters, Bunyard, Shapland, Lord, Bradford, Chugg, Parsons and Wood.
Officers: T Lovell, Parish Clerk.
5 members of the public.
A Parishioner expressed her concerns regarding the upgraded pedestrian signal crossings on Exeter Road and Caen Street. 
· The new crossing in Exeter Road is not working.

· The lights no longer beep to indicate that it is safe to cross.  This is potentially dangerous as pedestrians are now having to look at the colour of the lights instead of oncoming traffic.  Whilst she was recently waiting to cross a motorist went through a red light.
· Although the new Puffin crossings have features to assist the visually impaired, if you are visually impaired how do you know this?

The Parishioner when on to report that when using the Zebra crossing on Saunton Road three vehicles ignored the crossing and did not stop.  How can Devon County Council justify upgrading two perfectly working Pelican crossing with Puffin crossing when new pedestrian crossings are needed in Braunton.  



	222/2018/19
	Apologies


	Apologies for absence were received and approved from cllrs Bennett, de Groot and Bonds.
(NC)



	223/2018/19
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	There were none


	224/2018/19
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Parsons declared a non Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 229/2018/19, as she is a member of the Live Well in Braunton Committee.


	225/2018/19 
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	226/2018/19
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 January 2019 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(b) RESOLVED: That the Minute of the Council meeting held on 28 January 2019 be approved and signed as a correct record.

(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Parks and Gardens Committee meeting held on 10 December 2018 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(d) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee meeting held on 22 January 2019 be ratified and adopted by the Council.

(e) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Finance and Administration Committee meeting held on 28 January 2019 be ratified and adopted by the Council
 (NC)



	227/2018/19
	Police Representation
	The Chair thanked the six councillors who attended the public drop in session organised by the police on Saturday 9 February between 12 midday and 2 pm.  The police have promised to hold another public drop in session later in the year.  Cllr Mrs Chesters suggested that the next one be held in the morning as it might attract more public to attend.

RESOLVED: That the Council noted the January Police Newsletter.



	228/2018/19
	Finance
	(a) RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £1,639.96.

(b)   RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for January 2019 be noted.
(NC)



	229/2018/19
	Live Well in Braunton
	The Chair welcomed Dr. Susanna Hill to the meeting and invited her to address the Council.

Dr. Susanna Hill informed members that Live Well in Braunton had been successful in securing Lottery and Devon County Council funding.  This is excellent news as the they are now able to appoint their Community Coordinator post.  
To raise awareness of the Charity the Live Well in Braunton Committee intend to hold a public event in the Parish Hall during the summer and requested if the Parish Council would support the event by providing a donation to cover the cost to hire the hall.  They have already received support from local businesses with the main prize for the raffle being provided by the Brends Hotels.  

RESOLVED:  That the

a. Council agrees to provide a grant to Live Well in Braunton to cover the cost to hire the hall for their awareness event.

b. Council congratulates Dr. Hill and the rest of the committee members for the hard work they have all done to form this marvellous charity to help benefit local people.

(NC)


	230/2018/19
	75 D Day Anniversary
	The Chair welcomed Maj Ian Cheesman and Richard Maynard to the meeting and invited them to address the Council. 

Maj Ian Cheesman explained that following the successful and well attended Remembrance Sunday held last November the Royal British Legion would like to organise an event for the 75 D-Day Anniversary. He requested permission to hire the Parish Hall on Saturday 15 June 2019 to hold a 40s D-Day Dinner and Dance.  He further requested if the Parish Council would support the event by provided a grant of £250 to cover the cost of veterans in the community to attend  and the cost to hire the hall.  
RESOLVED: That the Council agrees to provide a grant to the Royal British Legion to cover the cost of veterans in the community to attend the D-Day Dinner and Dance and the hire of the hall.

(NC)



	231/2018/19
	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: That the Action Sheet be noted, attached.
(NC)



	232/2018/19
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Lead Member for Planning Cllr Bunyard, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 

 

	233/2018/19

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	The County Councillor Caroline Chugg, circulated her report prior to the meeting attached as Appendix A.
The following issues were raised by members: 

· It has been sometime since the Council received an update regarding the proposed extension to the Tarka Trial at Willingcott.  Is the funding still available?

· There are several potholes along Chaloners Road in front of the row of shops leading up to the Square traffic lights.

· The painted yellow lines and 20 mph signs on the road in South Street has been done very poorly.

· There has been rocks placed on the grass verge at the entrance of Barton Lane / South Street causing a visual obstruction for motorists pulling out the junction.

· In Exeter Road on the corner of Barton Lane there is always vehicles parked on the pavement causing an obstruction.

· South Street has still not been resurfaced when do DCC plan to carry out these works?

Cllr Shapland commented that the resurfacing works marked up to be carried out by Devon County Council’s contractor sometimes take so long to be carried out that the marks fade and have to been done again.  Surely it would be better financially to only mark up areas once and ensure the work is carried out efficiently.


	234/2018/18
	Report from North Devon District Councillors


	The Chair invited the district councillors to give their reports.
Cllr Spear reported that the district councillors at it meeting on the 25 February would be voting on the level of grants to be given to the AONB and Biosphere.  The District Council will also be considering at the same meeting the level of parish grant funding for 2019/20.   He had attended the Joint Committee for Torridge and North Devon where it considered the Supplementary Planning Document (SPD) for Air Quality.  It is hoped this Document will go to public consultation shortly but to save money it might be delayed until other SPDs are ready for consultation.
Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that North Devon Council will soon be in Purdah and no meetings will be held during this six-week period.  


	235/2018/19

	Committee Structure
	The Chair invited Cllr Mrs Chesters to address the Council.
Cllr Mrs Chesters explained that due to some councillor being absent from meetings it would be beneficial for the Council to form a planning committee.  It is important that planning applications are considered within the statutory timeframe and that members who serve on the planning committee receive training as planning is constantly changing and becoming more complicated.  

Cllr Mrs Shapland did not support the formation of a planning committee as this would prevent some councillors from taking part in the meetings.  The Parish Council are statutory consultees and planning application in the community are very important to local people and can be very controversial at times. For these reasons she feels all members should be involved when considering future planning applications.
Member raised further concerns that a committee would have less members which could result in it becoming inquorate.  It was agreed that training should be provided to all councillors.

RESOLVED: That the

a. Council do not form a Planning Committee.
b. Additional Council meetings be held to primarily consider planning applications.
c. Clerk to investigate training for all councillors following the May elections.

(NC)



	236/2018/19

	Committee Together Fund (CTF)

	RESOLVED: That the Council agrees to provide a letter of support for funding from the CTF strategic fund towards a Boxing Club on the Pottington Industrial Estate.
(NC)


	237/2018/19
	Gas Boiler Servicing Contract

	RESOLVED: That the Council appoints Jed Mason to undertake the annual servicing of the Parish Council’s six gas boilers.  At a cost of £390 plus VAT.
(NC)


	238/2018/19
	Wildflower Verges in Braunton
	RESOLVED: That the Council notes that Life on the Verge and the Devon Greater Horseshoe Bat Project will be carrying out a pilot wildflower verge on Parish Council land behind the Fire Station in March 2019.
(NC)




The meeting closed at 8.20 pm.
...................................................The Chairman
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